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Caring and Achieving

7" July 2023

Dear Parents and Carers,

It was a joy to see all of children taking part in the ‘Trysull Trot’ last week and Sports Day yesterday; the
children were so supportive of one another and a credit to the school. Thank you to those that have sent
in Trysull Trot sponsorship money already. If you haven’t sent your child’s sponsorship money into school
yet, please ensure that we have received it by Monday 10'" July.

Attendance Update

I would like to say a big thank you for ensuring that your children are at school every day and are here
on time. Our whole school attendance is currently at 96.1% for this academic year which is way above
the national average of 94.1%. The school’s persistent absenteeism figure (individual children with less
than 90% attendance) are the lowest across the eight schools in our Multi-Academy Trust. These are
fantastic statistics, and | am extremely proud that the whole school is now working together to ensure
that our attendance is on its way to becoming ‘outstanding’.

Congratulations to Penny Davis, Gracie Dudley, Esme Harvey, Charlotte Pincher, George Roberts and
Millie Roberts who have all achieved 100% attendance this year and as a result will receive a special end
of year treat.

Just a polite reminder that holidays in term time will not be authorised and the local authority will be
informed of all unauthorised absences resulting in a penalty fines being issued.

Wrap-Around Care Costs
It is with regret that | inform you that due to rising staff wages and food costs, we will be raising the
prices of our wrap around care from September. The new prices are as follows:

Breakfast Club: £5.00

Afterschool club until 4.30pm: £5.00

Afterschool club after 4.30pm up to 5.30pm: £5.00
Afterschool club from 3.30pm until 5.30pm: £7.50
Nursery Lunchtime: £4.50

School Lunches
Due the rise in food prices school lunches will be raised to £2.50 per day from September.

Keeping children safe online over the summer
With the summer holidays just around the corner and children having more free time, many will spend
more time online. | am aware that parents worry about what their children are doing online and may

need ongoing support.

Caring and achieving with Jesus at our side
“I'can do all things through him (Jesus) who gives me strength” — Philippians 4:13
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‘SKIPS Safety Net’ work with the Home Office ‘PREVENT’, The Police and Crime Commissioner and
Children’s Safeguarding Partnerships to help keep children safe online. SKIPS have created really useful
information to keep vyour children safe online which can be found at:
https://safetynet.skipseducational.org/parent-guides/ This information has been produced to help
parents have a realistic approach to help keep their children safe when using the internet, social media
and playing online games.

Examples of guide available are:

A parent's guide to social media

A parent's guide to sharing pictures
A parent's guide to gaming

A parent's guide to online influencers
A parent's guide to fake news

A parent's guide to privacy settings

End of Year Loud Hall Music and school Choir Concert

On Tuesday 11 July, the children that have had music lessons with Loud Hall Music will be performing
in a concert at 3.30pm in the school Hall. Those that attend choir will also perform a song at the end of
the concert. No tickets are required for the event but due to limited space in the hall, could just two
adults per child attend.

Class for Next Year

The class teachers for next year are as follows:
Chestnut — Miss Sophie Broad

Beech — Miss Jodie Hawthorne

Elm — Miss Amelia Lawlor

Oak — Mrs Maisie Shuttleworth

All of the children will spend time with their new teacher in their new classroom on Wednesday 12
July. End of year reports will be sent home with your child on Friday 14 July. Please complete and return
the parent feedback form which will be found with your child’s report, providing us with valuable
feedback regarding your child’s experiences at school this year.

Thank you for your continued support.
Yours sincerely,

Mm@f%

Mrs L de Graaff
Head Teacher
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